April 2017





Commodore Anthony Blank



Up Coming
Events
Kids' Easter Party
South of the
Border Party



The Bay Views Newsletter



Physical Address: 3902 N. Summit Bay View Park Toledo, OH 43611-3000 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 5036 Toledo, OH 43611

Website: WWW.BVYC.ORG Phone: 419-729-0731

Report from the Commodore

Finally! Spring has Sprung! Soon enough the yard will be full of members buffing and waxing and then my favorite part, a full harbor! It's going to be beautiful!

Words can't express my appreciation for all the members who have put in countless hours to make our Friday Fish Fry's such a huge success thus far - Could not do this without all of you, thank you.

I was very happy to see so many faces this past weekend with the buses that came to visit Bay View. Many thanks to EMBC, FYC and TSC for coming out. The day went off without a hitch - well we did need one when we plucked Ford's bus out of the mud - but that's what friends are for. Not to mention our bartenders, Tracy, Heather and April - we could not of had better service Saturday without you ladies - Thank you! The ladies say they couldn't of done such a bang-up job without the help of several members throughout the day-many thanks to you for 'pausing your party' to help keep the bar running smooth. And last but not least, our DJ Ken Campbell who, as always, brought out our Karaoke Commodore's for everyone's enjoyment (and laughs) and kept the party rollin' all day long. A great day was had by all!

Last but not least... South of the border party for the Opening of the port will be held at BYVC April 21st. The club will close at 5 and there will be a door charge to get in to the party that night. If you would like a ticket to get into the party please see either V/C Steve, R/C David, or Myself. See flyer for more information.

Your Commodore, Tony Blank 419-574-2674 ronski08@gmail.com

Report from the Rear Commodore



Vice Commodore Steve Suffety

Hello Everyone, I hope your third month of 2017 went well and you are getting ready for April. It's time to start removing the winter garb, replacing worn lines, attaching those dock poles, and planning 2017 excursions. Spring has arrived and the best is yet to come. We were scheduled to vote last month on candidates Steve Schuldt and Timothy Swisher. I had forgotten to get a background check from AYC, so we delayed the vote. This was completely my error. My apologies! Their AYC check has come back clean and we will be voting on them at the next meeting. New candidates Scott Aldrich, Doug Avery and Bob Decker will be getting their 1st and 2nd readings along with a

vote in the month of April. I have sent in for their AYC background check and am awaiting feedback. I'm writing this article on March 19th and I am in recovery mode, for yesterday was a marathon day. Now I'm not talking about the type of marathon you spend a few months running around in circles, getting all lean and fit, before the big event. This event takes a much different commitment to prepare for. And I've got to say, I can still hang with the big dogs... on the day of the event... However the following day??? Not so much... I have the incredible urge to spend the day in a hammock, under a tree, looking over the surf, with a nice warm breeze, and a cabana girl, messaging my feet, and bringing me food and drink. Now I know what you guys are thinking. That sounds like a great day, any day! Sign me up! And I know what you girls are thinking. "What about Lori?" Well ladies, it would be an even better day with her by my side, being spoiled by her own cabana girl. J Yesterday morning while many of you were preparing your dishes to pass, (Thank You Very Much), the fleet captains, the bridge, and the Sackets were also preparing food for our soon to be arriving visitors. Our very own Ken Deejay Kasey-Campbell was on the main deck setting up his equipment. At approximately 1 pm EMBC arrived with about 100 people on two buses with enough energy to get us to the moon and back. Around 3 pm, they were in departure mode when FYC's bus could be seen approaching the parking lot, but coming to a premature stop, just short of their destination. Kind of like the Lucky Duck once did on her 1st voyage to BVYC, only on land. Luckily our Commodore Tony Blank was able to use his Fleet Captain Tom Blank's truck to pull that bus out of the mud. Now if anyone needs a tow, the Blanks can definitely help you out. Tony pulled that bus about 5 feet before it was realized that the bus's brakes were still engaged. Once this was discovered and corrected, it was clear sailing into the parking lot. Ford also arrived with a lot of energy and the time passed way too quickly. They stayed until around 5 pm which gave us a short break before TSC showed up.

At approximately 6 pm TSC entered the building and brought down the house. Hours passed at a blink of an eye and way too soon, it was time for them to depart. The club was still very active with members and guests and the energy level was still high however the afterburners had been distinguished and things began to slow down. At 10:25 Ken announced, "Last song of the evening." However one of our members who somehow attained a mic announced that the party was just getting started. I'd like to say there was cheering from the membership, but there was not. Just Ken, wearily shaking his head, looking at that member as one would look at a child who was running around all day on sugar. Ken with his hand held out stated in a fatherly tone, "It's time to put the mic away. It's time to call it a day." As my 8 year old self reluctantly handed over the mic, my youthful energy suddenly disappeared and was replaced by the aches and pains that a nearly 54 year old body endures on such an eventful day. I suddenly had the urge to be picked up, carried home and tucked in, however those days are long gone, so I wearily departed on my extremely sore feet, and I believe I fell asleep before my head hit the pillow. I want to thank everyone that took part of this eventful day. This was some great exposure for our club and our guests were very grateful for our hospitality. I passed out 6 applications and netted 1 appointment.

Happy Spring Everyone! See you, and yes -- I mean you, at the club! Sincerely, Vice Commodore, Steve Suffety / (419) 206-9522

FLEET CAPTAINS REPORT:

Greetings fellow members from Greg and Tom.

Here is the BVYC 2017 cruise schedule to help plan your summer!

JUNE 3RD. FIVE CLUB POKER RUN

JUNE 23RD.& 24TH. KELLEYS ISLAND SEAWAY MARINA

JULY 7TH.& 8TH. MIDDLE BASS ISLAND YACHT CLUB

JULY 14TH.& 15TH. BVYC/TSC FLIP FLOP CRUISE

AUGUST 4TH.& 5TH. LAKEFRONT YACHT CLUB

SEPTEMBER 15TH.& 16TH. MAUMEE BAY STATE PARK

OCTOBER 7TH. BVYC COLOR CRUISE

Sign-up sheets coming soon.

Co-fleet captains,

PC GREG SNYIR & TOM BLANK

Report from the Rear Commodore



This is the first article that I have written when it is not sunny and warm. But now I can see on the calendar that May is just a month away and summer just around the corner.

Well I survived another birthday on St. Patrick's Day and made it to the club for the Jigg's dinner. My family came out to enjoy the feast and I was able to eat with them. That was probably the best for place for me to be...out of the galley and more importantly out of the crews way. As always there was a great crew for this din-

Rear Commodore David Krell

ner, lead by Marsha and Greg who did a wonderful job. They had help from Jodi C, Judi R, Corrine W, Lola E for the prep work. Ruthann made and donated those tasty shamrock cookies we all enjoyed. Serving and clean up was Chuck M and Ted B. Even though the weather turned badly and it was a Lenten Friday we still sold 75 dinners!! I know I may start to sound like a broken record, but WOW, you all continue to amaze me by coming out and supporting our events. It is great to know that there is plenty of support for our amazing club.

Yesterday, we had three bus trips into the club as Elba-Mar, Ford, and TSC traveled to visit us. It was quite a busy and long day but so much fun. We meet a lot of new people and we're able to talk the other clubs Rear Commodores. We shared the different responsibilities each club has for their Rear's and couldn't be happier that we are in charge of entertainment for BVYC!

By the time you all get this newsletter we will probably have had the children's Easter party. Just a reminder, it's April 2nd at 1pm. With all the successes of the past events, I can only guess that it will also be a successful and hopping good time.

Tentatively we are planning on having a Mother's day brunch (guys to cook and serve the mothers) on Sunday May 14th. If anyone is willing to help and or cook/serve please contact me.

Thank you all for your support of our events. If you have any suggestions or ideas please let me know. I look forward to seeing everyone at Tony's Ball on April 8th at Maumee Bay. Please stop by the club and check out the flyers for more upcoming events.

Rear Commodore, David Krell David.krell@gmail.com 419-779-0883

Special Announcements

Shrink Wrap disposal and Yard clean-up

Again this spring, as in the past few years we will have a large Dumpster placed in the yard. Please place all unwanted shrink wrap material, straps, bands, lumber, etc. along with any other unwanted items found in our lagoon and yard in this Dumpster. This will arrive sometime mid May for a week to 10 days, so please check with Yard Chairman Mike DeAngelo as to a location to place the unwanted items prior to its arrival.

2017 BVYC B	Rex Palmer 587			
TOURNAME	Jill Manzie	Jill Manzigal		
		April Wagner		568 614
	cluded on March 17, vas Ray Krohn with 680			
points. Barb Bamm in second place had 664 points. Bob Comte followed closely in third place with 661 points and Brian Enneper had 634 points and fourth place.		Cindy Palmer		587
		Lee Hinsey		547
		Chris Smitley		541
Thank you to all the subs who filled in and special thanks to Rick Kronsperger who helped me out.		Kathy Skaff 53		536
		Sarah Crowley 53		535
Mike Garrett		Chad Gunn 530		530
Ray Krohn	680	Craig Manzigal 526		
Barb Bamm	664	Lee Wagner 525		
Bob Comte	661	Karen Kelley 524		524
Brian Enneper	634	Janice Przycysz 507		507
Kathy Hollosi	630			
Jim Ciesielski	626	2017 Financial Summary		
Carol Smith	624	28 players x \$6.00= \$168.00		
Ray Kronsperger	622	7 decks of	cards - 2	9.50
Ryan Walder	621		\$13	38.50
Donna Wagner	619	Prizes:	1st \$50.00	
Blaine Wagner	614		2 nd \$40.00	
Tom Hansen	613		3 rd \$30.00	
Connie Wlodarczyk599		4 TH \$18.50		
Colleen Hansen	594		\$138.50	
Josh Kneisel	594			

<u>April</u> Birthdays

- 02 Daniel Kerr
- 02 Jerry Thompson
- 04 David Patlin
- 05 Greg Manworren
- 05 Billy Meyer
- 07 Kenneth Rowe
- 08 Joshua Kneisel
- 10 Mark Gensler
- 11 Robert Bedard
- 12 Steve Suffety
- 13 Don Baumgartner
- 13 Jeff Utterback
- 14 William Greisiger
- 15 Edward Aossey
- 17 Rex Palmer
- 17 James Penix
- 21 Larry Heller
- 21 John Tharp
- 23 Steven Johnson
- 24 William Ramp
- 26 Donald Collins
- 27 William Lienkugel
- 29 Jon Bezon
- 29 Donald Ward
- 30 Sharon Dunn



Bay View Yacht Club

Bar Hours

Winter 2017

Monday
Tuesday
3 pm - 11pm
3 pm - 11pm
Wednesday
3 pm - 11pm
Thursday
3 pm - 11pm
Thursday
1 pm - 1 am
Saturday
1 pm - 1 am
1 pm - 1 am

During the week the bar may close early if no members are present. Please call ahead if arriving late during the week.



Gas Dock Hours



Watch club notices towards the end of April....

The Deadline for the Bay Views

Is the 20th of each month. Articles submitted after the 20th may be omitted from that months issue. If possible send all reports, notices, flyers, etc. to: nemo@bex.net and/or rogerjhoffman@outlook.com

Information for the Membership

To help the members remember the duties for Debbie Trimmer (Financial Secretary) and Tricia Dunn (Treasurer) here is a suggestion: Debbie is money going out, i.e. bills (invoices) being paid to vendors or members. She is also doing membership billing and coordination. Tricia handles all money into the club, i.e. members payments, fund raising deposits, etc. She handles the banking relationships and the Financial Statements. If you should happen to have any questions on who does what, don't hesitate to call either one of us.

All paper reimbursement requests must be turned in at the club by Wednesday at 5:00 prior to the week you need reimbursed. There is a Financial Secretary mailbox on the wall. Electronic requests to Debbie Trimmer (bvycacctspayable@gmail.com) by Friday 7 pm before the week you need reimbursement. Please fill out a reimbursement form with all requests. These can be found at the club in the white binder by the rest rooms."

2017 Bridge & Board Contact Information							
Position	Name	Spouse	Phone	E-mail			
Commodore	Tony Blank		419-574-2674	ronski08@gmail.com			
Vice Commodore	Steve Suffety	Lori	419-206-9522	ssuffety@gmail.com			
Rear Commodore	David Krell	Courtney Vuich	419-779-0883	david.krell@gmail.com			
Recording Secretary	Scott Kneisel	Sharron	419-516-0257	scott.kneisel@bex.net			
Financial Secretary	Tricia Dunn	Mike	419-340-3276	padunn@buckeye-access.com			
Treasurer	Debbie Trimmer	Terry	419-376-1070	bvycacctspayable@gmail.com			
Board Chairman	Woody Wlodarczyk	Connie	419-290-5362	wamberjack@aol.com			
Board Vice Chairman	Allan Ellison	Tami	419-350-3510	stampede380@aol.com			
Board Recording Secretary	Dave Scardina	Angela	419-270-1038	buffalo231@buckeye-express.com			
Board Member	Doug Berry	Vicki Stockard	419-283-7842	ddouglasb@aol.com			
Board Member	Doug Lalonde	Erin	419-283-2820	llnddg@bex.net			
Board Member	Chuck Shanteau	Carol	419-351-8439	cshanteau@bex.net			
Alternate Board Member	Garry Eff		419-262-1521	effer@bex.net			

Class of Membership

Section 1

Currently Reads:

There shall be six classes of membership: Honorary Life, Active, Spouse, Social, Provisional and Affiliated. The membership card issued to all but Affiliated shall designate the type of membership held. Honorary Life, Active, Social, Provisional and Affiliated classes of membership shall include the Spouse membership; however the Spouse privileges shall be limited to the purchase of bar and food items only. The spouse shall have no work hour responsibilities, and shall have no voting rights. The membership of the spouse shall automatically cease upon the resignation or termination of the member or upon the divorce or dissolution of a member and spouse. In the event of the death of a member the membership privileges of the spouse under this article shall cease, however a spouse shall have the option to assume membership of the deceased spouse as set forth under Article XX

Changed to Read:

There shall be seven classes of membership: Honorary Life, Active, Spouse, Significant Other. Social, Provisional and Affiliated. The membership card issued to all but Affiliated shall designate the type of membership held. Honorary Life, Active, Social, Provisional and Affiliated classes of membership shall include the Spouse and Significant Other membership; however the Spouse and Significant Other privileges shall be limited to the purchase of bar and food items only. The spouse and Significant Other shall have no work hour responsibilities, and shall have no voting rights. The membership of the spouse and Significant Other shall automatically cease upon the resignation or termination of the member or upon the divorce or dissolution of a member and spouse. In the event of the death of a member the membership privileges of the spouse and Significant Other under this article shall cease, however a spouse shall have the option to assume membership of the deceased spouse as set forth under Article XX

Device Frank Daniel Hannon

Ton Bla Tory BLANK

Sufficient Terry Terry BLANK

Fruit reading Freb 8, 2017

Second reading and Vote april 12

Letter to the Membership,

Constitution Amendment:

Dock and Harbor Rules, Section Three.

Currently reads: When approved by the Board any Member (or Provisional Member) using a dock space for the period from November 15th to April 1st of the following year shall pay dock fees for this or her period of \$2.00 per foot based on the length of the boat.

Amendment Proposal: When approved by the Board any Member (or Provisional Member) using a dock space for the period from November 15th to April 1st of the following year shall pay the previous summer monthly dock rate prorated for the 4.5 winter months. (Example: \$300 summer dock fee divided by the 7.5 summer months equals \$40 a month times 4.5 winter months equaling \$180.)

under lined verbage is deleted

ist reading Feb 8 Second recding Mar 8 Third reading and Vote

at the april 12 meeting





Bring your boat to Brance To OR Brance To can come to your boat









Parts and Accessories with Competitive Pricing!

New & Used Boats
Service • Parts
Mobile Service
No Travel Charge!

(See website for details)



Mercury Certified Mechanics

www. Brannar 75 .com

3840 N Summit Street • 419-729-1676

ANTIQUE MALL

If One of America's LARGEST Antique Malls

- Over 200 Dealers/Over 250 Huge Booths
- 120,000 Sq. Ft. of Quality Antiques
- Customer Lounge & Cafe
- Quality Antique Dealers Welcomed!

1552 S. Reynolds Road (at Dussel Dr.) • Maumee, Ohio 43537 Ohio Turnpike Exit 59 • I-475, Exit 6 • **419-893-2468**

www.maumeeantiquemall.com







2017 Officers

Commodore **Anthony Blank** Vice Commodore Steve Suffety

Rear Commodore David Krell

Recording Secretary P/C Scott Kneisel Financial Secretary **Deborah Trimmer**

Tricia Dunn Treasurer

Tom Blank and Greg Snyir Fleet Captains

Board of Trustees

Board Chairman – John (Woody) Wlodarczyk Vice Chairman - Alan Ellison Secretary – Dave Scardina Commodore Tony Blank Doug Berry Doug LaLonde Chuck Shanteau

Alternate - Gary Eff

Bay Views Advertising

ATTENTION: New lower AD Prices >> Business Card Size Ads \$50.00 Per Year. Partial Year \$5.00 Per Month.

The Bay Views Is Sent To All BVYC Members and AYC Clubs, by U.S. Mail And Is Also On Our Website: www.bvyc.org. Send info to: rogerjhoffman@outlook.com and/or nemo@bex.net. All advertisements must be paid in advance of being published.



Captain Tony Ilc

Marine Surveyors/Appraisers

Captain Anthony Anton

(CMS) Certified Marine Surveyor

Complete Yacht Management (ACMS) Assoc of Certified Marine Surveyors

419-350-9777

captaintony1959@gmail.com captaintonylic.com



COOK OUT PIG ROASTS

419283-4864



EXTERMINATORS

QUALITY PEST CONTROL FOR YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS

Locally Owned and Operated

419-244-9556 Sylvania

419-824-4435 Licensed in Ohio & Michigan 419-726-8580

Frank Scarlato

Senior Specialist

fcs@seniorssolutionsgroup.com

Seniors Solutions Group

Free Medicare Supplement Quotes

6046 326th St. Toledo Ohio 43611

NPN# 8802493

888-501-0601 ex 102 419-283-0738 www.seniorssolutionsgroup.com

Hwa's Canvas Covers Upholstery

Canvas Tops Awnings & Repair

Hwa (Ha) Thorsby 2602-106 St Toledo, Ohio 43611 1(419) 309-7397

